Ann Arbor, Mich., February 5, 1917.

For several years past, some of those attending the annual meetings of the Geological Society of
Anmerica have discussed the advisability of organizing a separate society composed of persons whose inter-
ests lie more especially in the field of Mineralogy. The feeling has been growing that the founding of a
Mineralogical Society would do much to stimulate greater interest in the subject and also give wider recogni-
tion to the work being done in this field in America. Accordingly, the undersigned, who were in attendance
upon the meetings of the Geological Society of America, at Albany, in December, 1916, discussed this
question very thoroughly, and it was agreed that the time has come when an organization which might be

called “The Mineralogical Society of America” should be formed at as early a date as possible.

While many of the advantages resulting from such an organization are apparent to all interested, the
undersigned felt that perhaps the greatest benefit to be derived would be the founding by the society of a
journal to be devoted exclusively to the publishing of mineralogical papers. As is well known, there is great
need for a dignified medium of publication for the increasing volume of mineralogical investigations which
are being carried on in America. Naturally such a publication must be started on a modest basis, and appear

perhaps at first as a quarterly. Members of the society would of course receive the Journal free of charge.

With respect to organization and means of publication, mineralogists in America are far behind their
colleagues in Europe, but we feel confident that you will respond promptly and favorably to our appeal to
unite with us as a charter member in perfecting the organization of this society, the standards of which are to
be on a par with those of the Geological Society of America. In order to insure the publication of a journal,

which would naturally have a somewhat limited circulation, it was thought advisable that the annual dues be

placed at $10.00.

This letter is being addressed to a selected list of mineralogists in the United States and Canada, and
if a sufficient number of favorable replies is received, it is planned to complete the organization sometime

during the current year.

Professor Edward H. Kraus, Ann Arbor, Michigan, has been designated to conduct the correspondence

looking toward the organization of the society. He will be glad to hear from you at your earliest convenience.
Very sincerely yours,

Epwarp H. Kraus, THoMASs .. WALKER,
ALEXANDER H. PHILLIPS, Epcar T. WHERRY,
Frank R. VAN HorN, HERBERT P. WHITLOCK.



